
Announcement of the Public Sector Development Group,
Office of the Permanent Secretary, Ministry of Education 

Subject: Declaration of intent not to accept gifts or gratuities 
เท the performance of duties (No Gift Policy) Fiscal Year B.E. 2568 (2025)

Recognizing the importance of implementing the Government’s policy in line 
with the National Reform Plan on the Prevention and Suppression of Corruption and 
Misconduct, Office of the Permanent Secretary, Ministry of Education, has established an 
evaluation of integrity and transparency in the operations of its affiliated agencies (below the 
departmental level) for the fiscal year B.E. 2568 (2025). This aims to promote good governance, 
foster integrity in the performance of duties, build public trust, and meet the expectations of 
the public by cultivating an organizational culture that emphasizes transparency, rejects bribery 
and the acceptance of assets or other benefits, and prevents the misuse of authority or official 
position for personal or external gain.

Accordingly, to affirm its commitment to combating all forms of corruption, the 
Public Sector Development Group, Office of the Permanent Secretary, Ministry of Education, 
hereby declares that it will not accept gifts, gratuities, or any other benefits of monetary value in 
the performance of official duties. This policy aims to foster values and provide appropriate 
guidance for all personnel to adhere to, refraining from actions that could influence decision­
making and lead to corruption and misconduct, both now and in the future. This includes 
performing duties with transparency, fairness, verifiability, and non-discrimination; prioritizing the 
public interest over personal benefit; and strictly adhering to ethical standards and the Civil Service 
Code of Ethics, thereby fostering a good organizational culture

This announcement has been made for the purpose of acknowledgement and 
shall be strictly adhered to.

Announced on JLi April B.E. 2568 (2025)

Ubolrat Wongsunthorn
Director of Public Sector Development Group


